
T R A N S M I T T A L   M E M O R A N D U M 

TO: The Honorable Mayor and City Council 

FROM:  Karl R. Amylon, City Manager 

DATE: April 27, 2021 

RE: Request for Executive Session - Approving Presentation to CLIA 
Alaska Regarding the City’s Position on Various Issues Pertaining to 
the Port of Ketchikan Remaining a Viable Port of Call that is 
Competitive with Facilities at Ward Cove  

At its meeting of April 15, 2021, Mayor Sivertsen advised the City Council that he 
was calling a special meeting for Thursday, April 29, 2021 at 6:00 p.m. at the Ted Ferry 
Civic Center. The purpose of this meeting was for staff to review with the City Council a 
draft presentation to CLIA Alaska regarding the City’s position on various issues pertaining 
to the Port of Ketchikan remaining a viable port of call that is competitive with facilities at 
Ward Cove. Due to unforeseen circumstances, this meeting had to be cancelled and 
review of the presentation to CLIA Alaska will now take place at the regularly scheduled 
meeting of the City Council on May 6, 2021. 

Many of the subjects addressed in the presentation touch upon issues that the City 
will need to negotiate with industry and/or Ketchikan companies involved with Port 
operations, as well potential litigation previously raised by CLIA Alaska. As these issues 
could potentially affect the finances of the City going forward, the City Attorney had 
advised my office that it would be appropriate for the City Council to review the draft 
presentation in executive session.  

A motion has been prepared for City Council consideration. 

RECOMMENDATION 

It is recommended the City Council adopt the motion declaring that consistent with 
the City Manager’s memorandum dated April 27, 2021, it is in the best interest of the City 
Council to review and discuss staff’s draft presentation to CLIA Alaska regarding the City’s 
position on various issues pertaining to the Port of Ketchikan remaining a viable port of 
call that is competitive with facilities at Ward Cove in executive session in accordance with 
KMC 2.04.025(a)(1) and (3), which includes the need to discuss matters the immediate 
knowledge of which would clearly have an adverse effect upon the finances of the City 
and to receive legal advice within the Attorney-Client privilege.  
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Recommended Motion: I move the City Council declare that consistent with the City 
Manager’s memorandum dated April 27, 2021, it is in the best interest of the City Council 
to review and discuss staff’s draft presentation to CLIA Alaska regarding the City’s position 
on various issues pertaining to the Port of Ketchikan remaining a viable port of call that is 
competitive with facilities at Ward Cove in executive session in accordance with KMC 
2.04.025(a)(1) and (3), which includes the need to discuss matters the immediate 
knowledge of which would clearly have an adverse effect upon the finances of the City 
and to receive legal advice within the Attorney-Client privilege.  
 
 Following the executive session, the City Council may wish to consider the follow 
motion. 
 
Recommended Motion: I move the City Council direct the Mayor and City Manager to 
move forward with staff’s draft presentation to CLIA Alaska regarding the City’s position 
on various issues pertaining to the Port of Ketchikan remaining a viable port of call that is 
competitive with facilities at Ward Cove in accordance with direction given by the City 
Council in the executive session. 
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